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Dear Richard

Moorebank Logistics Park

Re: ACM Stockpiles created by MPE 2 Moorebank Avenue Upgrade Works on MPW Site

| refer to your letter dated 24 July 2020 seeking the Planning Secretary’s approval to manage
Asbestos Containing Material (ACM) soil uncovered during the Moorebank Avenue Upgrade Works
(MAUW) on the Moorebank Precinct West (MPW) site.

The Department has carefully reviewed the request following referral from DPIE Compliance.

Based on the information provided in your letter, and as nominee of the Planning Secretary | approve
the relocation and management of ACM soils stockpiles resulting from the MAUW on the MPW Site
subject to the following conditions:

1.
2.

w

This approval only applies to the stockpiling of ACM soils as a result of the MAUW.

The soil and stockpiles must be managed in accordance with the MPW Stage 1 (SSD 5066)
Asbestos Management Plan, the Construction Environmental Management Plan and all
relevant MPW Stage 1 sub plans including, but not limited to, the Construction Soil and Water
Management Plan and the Construction Air Quality Management Plan.

All relevant mitigation and management measures must be implemented.

The location of the stockpile area(s) must be a sufficient distance away from waterways,
major construction activities, or operational areas of the Moorebank Logistics Park, and must
comply with all relevant conditions of consent.

All relevant plans must be updated with the stockpile location(s) and resubmitted to the
Department for information via the Major Projects Planning Portal.

Soils proposed for reuse must be adequately assessed, validated and suitably classified
and all relevant approvals must be sought prior to reuse.

For compliance purposes, and to avoid any confusion, all ACM soils uncovered as part of the MAUW
must unequivocally be managed in accordance with this approval. If you wish to vary this
arrangement you must seek the Planning Secretary’s approval.
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You are further reminded to meet all your legal obligations under relevant legislation.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Jake Shackleton, Team Leader,
Infrastructure Management at jake.shackleton@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

SV,

Erica van den Honert
Director

Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary



